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It is a full year since I wrote the last Newsletter and the reason for this is simply that continuing issues of Covid have resulted in even less Club activity than in 2020.   The AGM took place on 28th January 2021 by Zoom, as intimated in last December’s Newsletter, and was hosted by my daughter, Morag, and it went well.   All the formal business was completed satisfactorily with the committee and Office Bearers all being re-elected and the subscription rate remaining unchanged.  The meeting being by Zoom enabled members living far and wide to attend, with nobody having to face an evening winter drive to St Andrews and it was great that Vivien was even able to attend from Devon!   Catherine whose turn it was to produce a Quiz was unfazed by the issue of producing pictures and maps remotely and produced an original, interesting and topical quiz which challenged our knowledge of hills around local authority boundaries. We discovered some well known hills such as Glas Maol have their summit at the point where 3 local authorities meet.   This was especially topical as at that stage we were in Lockdown and unable to leave our local authority area so this was of significant interest to many active hill walkers.   For me living in Perth and Kinross there are significant hills close to or on boundaries with Angus, Aberdeenshire, Highland, Argyll and Stirling in the Glenshee, Drumochter, Loch Tay, Glen Lyon and Loch Earn areas and also with Clackmannanshire in the Ochils.   The winner was Peter.
It was mid April before there was any easing of restrictions but although we could then travel elsewhere in Scotland we could only meet one other household and mixing indoors remained very restricted.   It was midsummer before there was any chance of Club activity again and if any Club Meets were to take place the Covid Officer protocols had to be adhered to and that meant no car sharing between different households.     At this point Beverley was busy with  other commitments and so we needed a new Covid Officer and we were delighted when Iain undertook the online training and volunteered to take on this role.   However over much of the summer the usually active members seemed to be busy catching up with family and friends they had been unable to see for so long or enjoying the novelty of being allowed to go further than days range from home and so just two members, Iain and Audrey met at Drumochter in late July and completed a circuit of Beinn Udlamain, Sgairneach Mhor and the Sow of Atholl  and experienced good weather and excellent views.  For various reasons including weekends when forecasts were too miserable to tempt anyone out, it was October before the next outing when a small group met at the Glen Tilt car park and had a long day in fine weather when they walked around 32 Km which included crossing the 899 metre top, Beinn a Chait.   The same group had another good day in November in the Ben Lawers area and climbed Meall Corronaich and Meall a Choire Leith. 
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Summit of Meall a Choire Leith Nov 2021

There was one outstanding issue from 2020 which needed to be resolved which was that of the postponed 2020 Club week to Harris.  When it had become clear that nobody would be allowed to access any self catering accommodation before mid July 2020 I had requested that the deposit the Club had paid for a house on Harris for early July 2020 be transferred to a week in June 2021 instead of it being returned and this was agreed with the owner.   It never occurred to me then that there would still be rules as to numbers in self catering accommodation a year later.   At the point of decision in May this year it was still clear that Clubs couldn’t go on any trips where accommodation or cars were being shared so we couldn’t have a Club week away.   However at that time the Western Isles were in level one and the rules were that up to 8 people from 4 households could meet and stay overnight in a house.
Most of us who had planned to go had all known each other as friends for between 20 and 50 years and so we could legitimately consider ourselves as going as a group of friends rather than a Club and this was agreed with the owner and that we would not be more than 4 households.   Most, but not all of the original group went on the trip as planned and in a couple of cases family bubbles were formed but these were both situations which involved somebody who lived alone forming a bubble with a household with which they actually had a longstanding close friendship.   This group of six friends who did also all happen to be longstanding FMC members had a very enjoyable week in a very comfortable house at the head of Loch Stockinish which is about 5 miles South of Tarbert.   Given the advanced ages of most of the group much of the walking was lower level coastal walks but the Corbett, Clisham and two of the three Grahams on Harris were climbed by at least one member of the group. [image: image3.jpg]
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 Beach near Northton, SW Harris                         Clisham from Uisgneabhal Mor summit
Turning to future events I know that several of those, including myself, who usually turn out for the traditional 2nd January outing to Barry Buddon and beach BBQ are hoping that it will actually take place next month, weather permitting.   We always have a bad weather alternative lined up in the form of a walk from Tayport to Tentsmuir point with the option of a wet weather more sheltered route through the forest.   As I write this I can hear outside what I take to be the edge of Storm Barra passing.  Hopefully there won’t be a big storm that day making even forest walks unsafe!   Can those of you hoping to go please let me know before mid day on Hogmanay so that I know who needs to be contacted if there is a last minute change of plan and who we are expecting to see at Moniefieth at 9.45am on the 2nd so that we don’t set off without anyone, or if there is to be a very last minute change of plan who needs to be told details of the update. 

I started this Newsletter reporting on the January 2021 AGM by Zoom and I am concluding by giving notice of the AGM that is planned to take place also by Zoom on Friday 21st January 2022 at 7.30pm.  As previously Morag has agreed to host it and Peter will arrange a quiz.   He insists that he doesn’t have the available technology or IT skills to run anything as complex as Catherine’s quiz of last year but with a bit of help from Morag to run it feels he can manage something a bit simpler which I am sure will still be a fun and sociable way to round off our AGM.   Please can you let me know in advance if you hope to attend and distance is no excuse for not doing so.    Then I can make sure you are sent the Zoom link for joining.
Let us just hope that we can have more Club activity in 2022 than there has been in 2021 and that the Omicron variant of Covid-19 doesn’t lead to further restrictions in the next couple of weeks just as the Delta variant did at Christmas year ago.
Jean
